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AGENDA 
 
Meeting: Tidworth Area Board 

Place: Join the On-Line meeting here 
 

Date: Monday 1 March 2021 

Time: 7.00 pm 

 
 

 
Including the Parishes of Chute, Chute Forest, Collingbourne Ducis, Collingbourne, 

Kingston, Enford, Everleigh, Fittleton, Ludgershall, Netheravon, Tidcombe and Fosbury, 
and Tidworth 

 

 
The Area Board welcomes and invites contributions from members of the public 

in this online meeting 
 

Please direct any enquiries on this Agenda to Kevin Fielding (Democratic Services 
Officer), direct line 01249 706612 or email kevin.fielding@wiltshire.gov.uk 

 
To join the meeting and be able to enter in the discussion, please use this link 

 
  

Guidance on how to access this meeting online is available here   
 

All the papers connected with this meeting are available on the Council’s website at 
www.wiltshire.gov.uk 

 
Press enquiries to Communications on direct lines (01225) 713114 / 713115 

 
Anyone who wishes to watch the meeting only can do so via this link – recording 

available for 6 months 
 

 
Wiltshire Councillors 

 
                                              Cllr Mark Connolly - Tidworth 
                         Cllr Ian Blair-Pilling - The Collingbournes and Netheravon 
                   Cllr Chris Williams - Ludgershall and Perham Down (Chairman) 
 

 

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/ap/t-59584e83/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fteams.microsoft.com%2Fl%2Fmeetup-join%2F19%253ameeting_ZmM5ZWYwOTMtMzVjNC00ZDcwLWFlMzYtNmZkN2YzZjgyZGNk%2540thread.v2%2F0%3Fcontext%3D%257b%2522Tid%2522%253a%25225546e75e-3be1-4813-b0ff-26651ea2fe19%2522%252c%2522Oid%2522%253a%25221527c725-4972-40a3-9cb9-f30cb2020be9%2522%257d&data=04%7C01%7CKevin.Fielding%40wiltshire.gov.uk%7C5966dd1dd91a477366a908d8ccd8dc2f%7C5546e75e3be14813b0ff26651ea2fe19%7C0%7C0%7C637484579059591743%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=QHAnxPgg9Pk78HoBEFjaZjBDH0SUVvPNgBFKViCYqYo%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/ap/t-59584e83/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fteams.microsoft.com%2Fl%2Fmeetup-join%2F19%253ameeting_ZmM5ZWYwOTMtMzVjNC00ZDcwLWFlMzYtNmZkN2YzZjgyZGNk%2540thread.v2%2F0%3Fcontext%3D%257b%2522Tid%2522%253a%25225546e75e-3be1-4813-b0ff-26651ea2fe19%2522%252c%2522Oid%2522%253a%25221527c725-4972-40a3-9cb9-f30cb2020be9%2522%257d&data=04%7C01%7CKevin.Fielding%40wiltshire.gov.uk%7C5966dd1dd91a477366a908d8ccd8dc2f%7C5546e75e3be14813b0ff26651ea2fe19%7C0%7C0%7C637484579059591743%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=QHAnxPgg9Pk78HoBEFjaZjBDH0SUVvPNgBFKViCYqYo%3D&reserved=0
https://cms.wiltshire.gov.uk/ecSDDisplay.aspx?NAME=Guidance%20on%20Public%20Participation%20in%20Area%20Board%20Mee&ID=4585&RPID=23569181
http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_MjFkMDZlYzUtYTI4Mi00MTdjLTk0NmMtZTkyNDZjNjlkMWU1%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%225546e75e-3be1-4813-b0ff-26651ea2fe19%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%2274b6ced3-3666-4a27-9602-3795ef1b3513%22%2c%22IsBroadcastMeeting%22%3atrue%7d
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Recording and Broadcasting Information 
 

Wiltshire Council may record this meeting for live and/or subsequent broadcast on the 
Council’s website at http://www.wiltshire.public-i.tv. At the start of the meeting, the 

Chairman will confirm if all or part of the meeting is being recorded. The images and 
sound recordings may also be used for training purposes within the Council. 

By entering this meeting you are consenting to being recorded and to the use of those 
images and recordings for broadcasting and/or training purposes. 

 
The meeting may also be recorded by the press or members of the public. 

Any person or organisation choosing to film, record or broadcast any meeting of the 
Council, its Cabinet or committees is responsible for any claims or other liability resulting 

from them so doing and by choosing to film, record or broadcast proceedings they 
accept that they are required to indemnify the Council, its members and officers in 

relation to any such claims or liabilities. 
 

Details of the Council’s Guidance on the Recording and Webcasting of Meetings is 
available on request. Our privacy policy can be found here 

https://cms.wiltshire.gov.uk/ecCatDisplay.aspx?sch=doc&cat=14031
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Items to be considered Time 

1   Chairman's Welcome, Introductions and Announcements 
(Pages 1 - 6) 

7:00pm 

 Chairman’s Announcements: 
 

 Community Led Housing 
 

 Fostering 
 

 

2   Apologies for Absence  
 

 

3   Declarations of Interest   

 To receive any declarations of disclosable interests or dispensations 
granted by the Standards Committee 
 

 

4   Minutes (Pages 7 - 14)  

 To confirm the minutes of the meeting held on Monday 25 January 
2021 
 

 

5   Police Update (Pages 15 - 16)  

 Inspector Dean Knight 
 

 

6   Fire & Rescue Update (Pages 17 - 22)  

 Station Manager Dave Adamson 
 

 

7   Community Engagement Manager Update   

 Richard Rogers – Community Engagement Manager 
 

 

8   Thematic Group Updates (Pages 23 - 24)  

  Health & Wellbeing Group 

 Older Person & Carers Champion 

 Multi Agency Forum 

 Multi Faith Group 

 Sports and Leisure Group 
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9   Community Area Transport Group Update (Pages 25 - 26)  

 Cllr Mark Connolly 
 

 To include Enford 20mph Assessment Report 
 

 

10   Updates from Town and Parish Councils, the Army, NHS and 
other Partners (Pages 27 - 32) 

 

 To receive any updates 
 

 

11   Community Area Grants (Pages 33 - 44)  

 To determine any applications for Community Area Grants. 
 
Grant application packs for the Community Area Grants Scheme 
are available from the Community Area Manager or electronically at: 
 
http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/communityandliving/areaboards/areaboar
dscommunitygrantsscheme.htm. 
 

 

12   Close  9:00pm 

 

http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/communityandliving/areaboards/areaboardscommunitygrantsscheme.htm
http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/communityandliving/areaboards/areaboardscommunitygrantsscheme.htm


Chairman’s Announcements 

 

 

Subject: 
 
Free Online Event – Homes of Our Own  
 

Web 
contact: 

Link: Community-led housing in Wiltshire and Swindon Tickets, Thu 25 Feb 2021 at 12:00 | 
Eventbrite 

 
 

 
 
Homes of Our Own is a newly formed Community Led Housing Hub, operated by Wiltshire 
Community Land Trust, Community First, Wiltshire Council and Swindon Borough Council. 
  
Community Led Housing offers an opportunity for a community to take an active role in 
delivering the housing that is needed in their local community.  Seend CLT recently submitted 
a planning application for 10 new affordable homes in Seend, which will be delivered through 
White Horse Housing. 
 
Seend and White Horse Housing will be speaking at an event about their experience of 
working with Homes of Our Own to deliver the new homes.  This event may be of particular 
interest to parish and town councils and details are included below.  
 
Developing a Community Led Housing approach to meet the need within your community, 
enables much greater control over what housing is delivered and where.  
  
Details of the event are here: 
Housing Events | Homes of Our Own 
 
Link to register for the event is here: 
Community-led housing in Wiltshire and Swindon Tickets, Thu 25 Feb 2021 at 12:00 | 
Eventbrite 
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https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fhomesofourown.co.uk%2Fevents%2F&data=04%7C01%7Ccommunityledhousing%40wiltshire.gov.uk%7Cfc10d04d99ab4be5d01308d8c3a3642b%7C5546e75e3be14813b0ff26651ea2fe19%7C0%7C0%7C637474454649616472%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C2000&sdata=fSt%2BFzYQbG9PU%2FoRB1y0KviUgx7gBgmzsbiWuuYzcfA%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.co.uk%2Fe%2Fcommunity-led-housing-in-wiltshire-and-swindon-tickets-132379090423&data=04%7C01%7Ccommunityledhousing%40wiltshire.gov.uk%7Cfc10d04d99ab4be5d01308d8c3a3642b%7C5546e75e3be14813b0ff26651ea2fe19%7C0%7C0%7C637474454649616472%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C2000&sdata=8R5jflI4VBovN%2FvaFE9%2BR1NexIAHdED4dmm%2BTjWry5k%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.co.uk%2Fe%2Fcommunity-led-housing-in-wiltshire-and-swindon-tickets-132379090423&data=04%7C01%7Ccommunityledhousing%40wiltshire.gov.uk%7Cfc10d04d99ab4be5d01308d8c3a3642b%7C5546e75e3be14813b0ff26651ea2fe19%7C0%7C0%7C637474454649616472%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C2000&sdata=8R5jflI4VBovN%2FvaFE9%2BR1NexIAHdED4dmm%2BTjWry5k%3D&reserved=0




Chair’s announcement 
 
 
Our foster carers do an amazing job, making a massive difference to the life chances of 
some of Wiltshire’s most vulnerable children and young people. Foster carers provide a safe 
and nurturing home for our children who have experienced abuse, trauma and loss. 
 
We are currently seeking to recruit 100 new foster carers over three years so that our 
children can continue to live in their local communities, within Wiltshire. We started a 
campaign back in May 2020 at the start of Foster Care Fortnight to encourage more 
applications to foster. To date, we have successfully recruited 26 new fostering families 
towards our target. This is great news, but we still don’t have enough to keep all our children 
in care within Wiltshire, especially for our teenagers. 
 
With more Wiltshire Council foster carers, our children and young people can remain living 
locally, which means they are more readily able to remain in the same school, see friends 
and maintain relationships with their family.  
 
We are sharing our message with each area board, with the hope you can encourage people 
to support and promote our recruitment campaign and highlight the importance of foster care 
in your local communities. 
 
In all areas, we require more fostering families to look after our children in care. We know 
that some areas may need a significant increase whereas a few others may only need a few 
more. We would like our fostering service to get to the position where we are able to offer 
children a choice of foster carer to best suit their needs. 
 
We especially need more foster carers who want to care for our teenagers and specialist 
carers, able to look after a parent and child and /or provide an emergency home at a time of 
crisis and/or look after children with complex medical needs and/or disabilities.  
 
Louise, a 14 year old young person who lives in foster care, who has explained below how 
foster carers can help teenagers deal with the ups and downs of growing up. 
 
“When I’ve been upset, they’ve cheered me up. They also help me understand my 
feelings and help me with my worries. They are also good fun too and don’t take things too 
seriously. Children need foster carers who have lots of time. They listen to what I have to 
say and are interested in my thoughts. The three things I think are most important for foster 
carers are: listen to what I say, make me feel like I am a part of their family and get along 
with me in general.” 
 
To become a foster carer, people need to be over 21 years of age and have a spare 
bedroom. More details are available on the fostering website: www.fosteringwiltshire.uk   
 
Fostering payments vary depending on the skills and experience of the foster carer, starting 
at £350 per week per child up to a maximum of £1300 per week for a specialist parent and 
child carer providing an assessment.  
 
People can find out more information by: 

 Calling fostering on 0800 1696321 

 Emailing fostering@wiltshire.gov.uk 

 Visiting www.fosteringwiltshire.uk 

 Text ‘Foster’ to 60002 
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To have a discussion about how we can work together to recruit more foster carers in your 
local area, please contact Clare Goodspeed, the lead social worker for fostering recruitment 
by: 

 Calling 01225 716510 

 Emailing: claregoodspeed@wiltshire.gov.uk 
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Area Boards – foster carers, foster children 

 Data from 14/10/2020  Data from 12/01/2021  

Area boards Number of carers Number of fostered children Number of carers Number of fostered children 

Amesbury 5 23 10 23 

Bradford on Avon 2 5 4 3 

Calne 7 22 9 25 

Chippenham 16 34 17 28 

Corsham 7 18 7 17 

Devizes 9 31 11 32 

Malmesbury 4 3 4 2 

Marlborough 1 4 1 4 

Melksham 18 20 17 17 

Mere 1 4 1 4 

NULL 21 37 21 38 

Pewsey 2 4 2 3 

Royal Wootton Bassett, 
Purton & Cricklade 

7 27 8 26 

Salisbury 16 26 17 20 

Southern Wiltshire 4 8 3 8 

Tidworth & Luggershall 8 12 8 14 

Tisbury 3  2 1 

Trowbridge 27 56 26 54 

Warminster 7 10 8 11 

Westbury 7 18 7 16 

Wilton 1 3 1 1 

 173 365 184 347 

 

Note: 

Foster children data are based on home postcode rather than placement postcode. 

P
age 5



 
 
NULL are those without an area board and largely consist of those from out of area or where no address is recorded. 

 

P
age 6
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MINUTES 
 

 
Meeting: Tidworth Area Board 

Place: On-Line Meeting 

Date:  25 January 2021 

Start Time: 7.00 pm 

Finish Time: 8.35 pm 

 

 

Please direct any enquiries on these minutes to: 

Kevin Fielding (Democratic Services Officer),Tel: 01249 706612 or (e-mail) 
kevin.fielding@wiltshire.gov.uk 

Papers available on the Council’s website at www.wiltshire.gov.uk 

 

 
In Attendance: 
 
Wiltshire Councillors 
Cllr Chris Williams (Chairman), Cllr Ian Blair-Pilling and Cllr Mark Connolly 
 
Wiltshire Council Officers 
Richard Rogers – Community Engagement Manager 
Kevin Fielding – Democratic Services Officer 
 
Total in attendance: 18 
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34   Chairman's  Welcome, Introductions and Announcements 

 The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting of the Tidworth Area Board. 
 
The following written Chairman’s Announcements contained in the agenda pack 
were noted: 
 

 Healthy Us Weight Management Programme  
 

 Covid-19 Update 
 

 Local Plan Review and Gypsy & Traveller Local Plan Consultations 
 

35   Apologies for Absence 

 There were no apologies for absence. 
 

36   Declarations of Interest 

 There were no declarations of disclosable interests. 
 

37   Minutes 

 Decision 
 

 The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 23 November 2020 were 
agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman 
 

38   Wiltshire Police Precept Consultation 2021 

 Jerry Herbert – Deputy Police & Crime Commissioner gave a short presentation 
outlining the Wiltshire Police precept consultation. 

 

Points made included: 

 

 That all residents supported a £15 per household, a year, rise on a band 
D property in the policing part of council tax for 2021/22. This equated to 
an extra £1.25 a month. 

 

 That even with the £15 increase, Wiltshire Police would still be asking for 
a lower precept contribution than any other Force in the South West.  

 

A short film outlining the precept and public consultation survey could be found 
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at: 

 

PCC Precept Video - https://youtu.be/eRMtE_YxdWk  

 

Public consultation survey - https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/PNHBKSG 

 

Points made by the Area Board included: 

 

 That there were concerns re asking for a precept increase during the 
pandemic when a lot of residents were facing difficult times. 

 
The Chairman thanked Jerry Herbert for his presentation. 
 

39   Police Update 

 Inspector Dean Knight 
 
Points made included: 
 

 That a successful warrant executed resulting in seizure of controlled 
drugs and locating a vulnerable missing person from the London area 

 

 That local teams had been assisting the food Standards Agency with the 
execution of a warrant relating to food hygiene and meat preparation 

 

 That Covid patrols continued across the area with an emphasis on 
enforcement 

 

 That local teams were working with MDP in relation to ‘off roaders’ 
 

 On-going operations with the Rural Crime Unit in relation to hare coursing 

 
Points made from the floor: 
 

 Good work policing the vaccinating centre queues & targeting hot hatches 
with no front number plates 

 
The Chairman thanked Inspector Knight for his update. 
 

40   Fire & Rescue Update 

 Station Manager Dave Adamson 
 
Points made included: 
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 That the Fire & Rescue Service were running a project where unwanted 
laptops could be donated to local fire stations – which would then be 
given to children that needed them during the pandemic 

 

 On call recruitment – still looking for local people 
 

 The dangers of speeding during the lock down 
 

 That Fire fighters were driving ambulances and helping with the logistics 
of setting up more vaccination centres during the pandemic 
 

Points made by the Area Board: 
 

 That the Tidworth Area Board were happy to support the relaunch of the 
Salamander Courses for local young people. 

 
The Chairman thanked Dave Adamson for his update. 
 

41   The Census 2021 for England and Wales in relation to Wiltshire 

 Jonny Corbett – Census Engagement Manager – power point 
 
Points made included: 
 

 That the census was a survey that happened every 10 years and 
everyone took part.  
 

 That the Office of National Statistics was responsible for the census in 
England and Wales. 
  

 That the census was important because it gave the most detailed 
information we had about our society. 

 
 Scotland and Northern Ireland hold their own around the same time. 

 

 That the census provided information that government needed to shape 
policy, allocate resources, plan services and monitor equality 

 

 Any questions about our partnership activities with local authorities 
please email at 2021Census.LA.liaison@ons.gov.uk 

 
           Bookmark the Census 2021 website: www.census.gov.uk 
 
           Follow us on social Media #Census2021  
 
The Chairman thanked Jonny Corbett for his presentation. 
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42   Understanding and supporting our local community 

 Richard Rogers – Community Engagement Manager presented a report that 
aimed to outline how the Tidworth Area Board and its partners could understand 
how to support local responses from communities, businesses and 
organisations and link this to the work of Wiltshire Council, it’s partners and 
agencies, so that issues could be tackled collaboratively including those arising 
from Covid-19. 
 
Points made included: 
 

 That the Tidworth community area had seen an incredible response to 
the COVID19 pandemic with volunteers leading the response and 
strategic partners working collaboratively to support our communities.  
Every person within the area had access to support from one of the many 
community groups that were set up, some of which were continuing to 
offer additional support 
 

 As we now looked ahead, a document could be provided containing a 
summary of information that could be utilised to help inform the local 
community response. Bringing together the differing data and information 
sources from across the community area that would help us to 
understand the state of our community and the impact of COVID-19. It 
would also highlight communities that may have been disproportionately 
affected by the pandemic and it would consider how the actions, projects 
and plans that were emerging would be collated and supported 

 

 Over time this document would be regularly updated in response to 
changes, new information and actions undertaken. Whilst the impact of 
COVID-19 was considerable, it was recognised that many of the issues 
identified in the report contained in the agenda pack were existing ones 

 
Decision 
 

 That the report was accepted by the Tidworth Area Board at its 
meeting on the 25th January 2021 
 

 Those who have not yet had an opportunity to contribute 
significantly would be invited to do so. 
  

 That an Area Board work plan would be presented to the Area Board 
at the first opportunity following local elections in May 2021. This 
would highlight a maximum of 5 issues where the Area Board would 
like to focus its efforts and resources and where it feels it could 
make the greatest difference. 

 

 The Community Engagement Manager would engage with partners 
and stakeholders so that they understood the report and could 
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consider how they would play their part in responding to the issues 
raised  

 

 That updates would be a standard item at future area board 
meetings  

 
It was also agreed to take the report to the recovery group for their input. 
 
The Chairman thanked Richard Rogers for his report.  
 

43   Community Engagement Manager Update 

 Richard Rogers – Community Engagement Manager gave a brief update 
 
Points made included: 
 

 Litter picks – none being carried out at the moment due to the Covid 
restrictions 
 

 Grant funding – that funds were still available for grant applications 
 

 Food banks – in discussions with Andover food bank, exploring what was 
best in the way forward for food banks in the local area. Want to publicise 
this more, with a meeting to be set up 

 
The Chairman thanked Richard Rogers for his update. 
 

44   Thematic Group Updates 

 Health & Wellbeing Group –Humph Jones 
 

 That Brian Pratt had stood down as the group’s deputy 
 

 That two vaccination sessions had been held so far – both had gone very 
well 

 
Sports and Leisure Group – Ian Blair-Pilling 
 

 That the leisure centres were again closed due to the latest lockdown  
 

 That leisure centre staff were being redeployed 
 

  That the libraries were operating an order and collect service 
 
The Chairman thanked everybody for their updates. 
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45   Community Area Transport Group Update 

 Cllr Mark Connolly presented the CATG report attached to the agenda, and 
asked the Area Board members to consider any recommendation arising from 
the last meeting Monday 11 January 2021 and to note the budget 
 
Agreed 
 

 15-20-1- Enford – fund this now 
 

 15-20-2 – Collingbourne Kingston request for speed limit -– fund this 
now 

 

 15 -20-04 Tidworth, Pennings Road request for pedestrian crossing 
assessment – fund in next financial year 

 
Decision 
 

 That the Area board noted the report of the meeting dated Monday 
11 January 2021 and agreed the recommendations 

 
The Chairman thanked Cllr Connolly for his report 
 

46   Updates from Town and Parish Councils, the Army, NHS and other Partners 

 Tidworth Town Council 
 

 That the council offices would be moving into the hub facilities at a future 
date 
 

 That the Tidworth play parks were open – with Town Council staff 
endeavouring to keep them covid safe 

 
 
Ludgershall Town Council 
 

 That the Memorial Hall would be made available for use as vaccination 
centre  
 
 

Everleigh PC – the written update was noted 
 
The Chairman thanked everybody for their updates. 
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47   Community Area Grants 

 Decision 
T2a awarded £384.03 for Young Person and Volunteer Craft Book  
 
Decision 
Climate change funding - £8,965.98 awarded to Tidworth Town Council for 
electric charging points outside the civic centre 
 

48   Date of Next Meeting 

 Monday 1 March 2021. 
 

49   Close 
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Update for Tidworth Area Board 

 

 

Update from 
 

Wiltshire Police 

Date of Area Board Meeting 
 

Monday 1 March 2021 

 

 

Headlines/Key Issues 
 

 

 Crime down 17% (compared Jan 2020) 
 

 

 Burglary down 36% - 8 month all time low 
 

 

 COVID-19 - Due to regular patrols by Officers there have been very few FPN tickets 
issued. Officers have been very robust in dealing with repeat offenders, this message 
has spread to the wider public and has had a very positive effect. 

 

 

 Only 6 incidents of Anti-Social Behaviour reported to Police for December and January. 
 
 

 2 areas of concern for drug use/dealing and these are Drummer Lane and Zouch Park. 
The Neighbourhood Policing Team are going to request streetlights be installed to 
attempt to alleviate the issue. A patrol strategy has been put in place. 

 

 Drug offences remains a priority for the Policing teams.  Following numerous successful 
warrants at the end of 2020 and targeted patrols there has been reduced activity from 
individuals and some evidence it has been displaced out of county. 
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DORSET & WILTSHIRE FIRE & RESCUE SERVICE 

WILTSHIRE AREA BOARD REPORT 

 

Community Safety Plan 

DWFRS Community Safety Plan can be found on the DWFRS website; 

http://www.dwfire.org.uk/community-safety-plan/ 

 

Prevention 

We are committed to making a real difference to the lives of people in Dorset and Wiltshire. Our 

aim is to reduce the level of risk and harm to our communities from fire, targeting those most at 

risk. We do this primarily through our Safe and Well visits. 

 

A Safe and Well visit is FREE and normally lasts about one hour covering topics such as: 
 

 Using electricity safely 

 Cooking safely 

 Making an escape plan 

 What to do if there is a fire 

 Keeping children safe 

 Good practice – night time routine and other points relevant to you 

 Identifying and discussing any further support the occupier may need  

 

Are you or anyone you know: - 

 Over the age of 65? 

 Need a smoke detector? 

 Have a long-term health condition? 

 Suffer from poor hearing or sight loss? 

 Would you struggle to escape in the event of a fire? 

If you can answer yes to more than one of these questions, then please call us on  

0800 038 2323 or visit https://www.dwfire.org.uk/safety/safe-and-well-visits/ 
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Protection 

On-going interaction by Protection Team members with Local Authorities, Private landlords and 

tenants regarding fire safety-related matters: external cladding systems; fire detection and warning 

systems; fire resisting doors (& self-closers); combustibility/fire resistance of construction 

materials; commercial and residential sprinklers systems and water-mist suppression systems 

General Enquiries 

If you have a general fire safety enquiry regarding commercial property, please 

email fire.safety@dwfire.org.uk and the Fire Safety Team will respond in office hours.  

Fire Safety Complaint 
If you wish to tell us about fire safety risks in commercial premises, such as locked or blocked fire 
exits, you have three options: 

 You can email the fire safety department at enforcement@dwfire.org.uk 
 Call 01722 69 1717 during office hours (9am-5pm). 
 Call our Service Control Centre on 0306 799 0019 out of office hours (5pm-9am) 

 

On Call Recruitment 

Have you always wondered if you could join the fire service, but haven’t had the opportunity to find 
out more? Have you found yourself seeking your next challenge, keen to give back to the local 
community or wanting to learn new skills including leadership and teamwork? Then becoming an 
on-call firefighter is for you. 
 
As a paid position, on-call firefighters commit anywhere between 40 to 120 hours per week, during 
which time they must be able to respond to the station immediately. 
 
Many have ‘normal’ jobs during the day, then upon their return home make themselves available 
overnight or during the weekends. Some of our crew respond from their workplaces during the day, 
and we are very grateful to their employers for releasing them to perform their vital duties. 
 
Anyone over 18 years old can apply (although you can also apply once you are 17½) you must be 
able to respond and attend the fire station within 5-8 minutes, you have a good standard of physical 
fitness (i.e., you are generally active), and you must have the right to work in the UK.  
 
Further information on becoming an On Call Firefighter can be found at www.dwfire.org.uk/working-
for-us/on-call-firefighters/ or should you have any questions, you can call 01722 691444. 
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Recent News & Events 

 

DWISE: Dorset and Wiltshire Inspirational Safety Education. 

 

 
 

The Dorset and Wiltshire Inspirational Safety Education (DWISE) programmes and resources are 

produced and delivered by the Education Team of Dorset and Wiltshire Fire and Rescue Service. 

During this period, we are providing resources for parents, carers and educators to use which will 

help children understand how they can help keep themselves safe and well. The resources are 

designed to support English, maths and art as well as providing safety information and using 

firefighters to inspire children to be fit and healthy. 

 

For more information please visit: https://www.dwfire.org.uk/education/parents-and-carers/ 

 

 

 

Advice for people living with dementia 

 

 

 
 

Dementia is a National Health priority in the UK, as the number of people living with the 

condition continues to increase. Dementia is also a substantial factor in increasing the risk of 

injury or death from fire in the home. 

 

Fire and Rescue Services across the UK are aware of the link between serious home fires and 

the elderly, especially those with mobility and memory loss health needs. 

 

For further information please visit: https://www.dwfire.org.uk/safety/advice-for-carers/advice-

for-dementia-sufferers/  
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Boat safety 

 

 

Boat safety is a priority in Dorset and Wiltshire, as hundreds of people live and work on our 

waterways, in addition to the thousands of visitors who come each year to enjoy a peaceful 

holiday in our seaside towns or aboard a narrowboat. 

Our Safe and Well visits include people who live on boats – click here to request a visit. 

See also: 

 The Fire Kills campaign has produced a handy leaflet on Boat Safety 

 For further information about general boat fire and CO safety, 
visit www.boatsafetyscheme.org/stay-safe 

 For broader safety advice, visit the Maritime & Coastguard Agency 
website www.gov.uk/government/organisations/maritime-and-coastguard-
agency and the Royal National Lifeboat Institution www.rnli.org 

 

Winter safety 

 

 
 

Keeping warm in the winter means using portable heaters, electric blankets or wheat bags – but 

all of these carry a fire risk. 

 

Please visit our website for more information: https://www.dwfire.org.uk/safety/safety-at-

home/seasonal-advice/winter-safety/ 

 

The Fire Kills campaign has produced a leaflet on Fire Safety in the Winter. 

There is a wealth of good advice at www.metoffice.gov.uk/barometer/advice 
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Demand 

 

Total Fire Calls for Ludgershall Fire Station for period 12/01/21 to 22/02/21: -  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dave Adamson 
Station Manager 

Email: dave.adamson@dwfire.org.uk  
Mobile:077344 83892 

 

 

Category Total Incidents 

No. of False Alarms 4 

No. of Fires 3 

No. of Road Traffic Collisions and other Emergencies 2 

No. of Co-Responder  8 

Total 17 
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Health and Wellbeing Group Update 
 
Vaccinations for our area go on apace at Tidworth Leisure Centre, being run by the 
Castle Practice who are doing an excellent job.  The practice continue to offer 
medical appointments for residents (face-to-face where appropriate, with full COVID-
Safe measures in place) being managed by their twice-daily triage system. 

 
In Ludgershall, the pharmacy has been granted permission to do the vaccine jabs 
and they will be conducting vaccination sessions in the Memorial Hall, making things 
even more convenient for Ludgershall residents 
 
Reia Jones 

Chair, Tidworth Community Area Health and Wellbeing Group 
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Tidworth Area Board – March 1st 2021 

Funding Proposal 

 

What is the project 
name? 

Highways Improvements 

  

What is the 
project? 

The Community Area transport group (CATG) is a sub group of the Area 
Board that looks at local improvements to our highways. Whilst they have a 
small budget, there are some schemes that need to be undertaken but 
there are insufficient funds available.  
 
It is proposed that two of these projects are undertaken by allocating some 
of the funding remaining within the Capital Grants fund. These are: 
 

Project 1 - Enford 20mph Speed Limit Implementation 

A request was made to the Tidworth Community Area Transport 

Group (CATG) by Enford Parish Council for the consideration to 

be given to a 20mph Speed Limit Assessment. This request was 

prioritised by the CATG in October 2020 and the assessment was 

completed in January 2021. The assessment analysed the survey 

data against the current DfT criteria and recommended to the 

Community Area Transport Group to implement a 20mph Speed 

Limit and associated infrastructure throughout the village. The 

outcome of the assessment is supported by the CATG and Enford 

Parish Council. Funding is now required to implement the 

findings. 

 

Project 2 - A338 Tidworth Pedestrian Crossing Investigation 

A request was made to the Tidworth Community Area Transport 

Group (CATG) by Tidworth Town Council for consideration to be 

given to an assessment of the existing pedestrian crossing 

provision on the A338 Pennings Road in the north of the town. 

The area has been subject to development in recent years which 

has included the provision of a new school and residential 

dwellings. This request has been considered by the CATG and 

prioritised. Due to the current restrictions on movement, and 

temporary closure of schools it hasn't been possible to complete 

within the current financial year, but it will be completed upon 

the relaxation of movement restrictions and children returning to 

school. 

 

  

Who will benefit?  The inhabitants of Enford will benefit from the implementation of 
the 20mph speed limit 

 Those  

  

When will it take 
place? 

The work will take place during 2021/22 but depends upon Covid 
restrictions. 
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What are the 
financial 
considerations? 

Project 1 - Enford 20mph Speed Limit Implementation 

Total cost - £9,000. 

Parish Council Contribution - £2,250 (25%) 

Funding required from Area Board - £6,750 

 

Project 2 - A338 Tidworth Pedestrian Crossing Investigation 

Total cost - £2,500 

Town Council Contribution - £625 (25%) 

Funding requested from Area Board - £1,875 

 

Unallocated funding remains in the Capital grants pot to pay for these 

projects. Both can be considered as capital projects as they are part of a  

process to create a capital item 

 

  

Recommendation 1. That Tidworth area board agrees to allocate £6,750 to implement the 
20mph speed limit in Enford subject to Enford parish council paying the 
remainder 

2. That Tidworth area board agrees to allocate £1,875 to undertake the 
pedestrian crossing investigation subject to Tidworth Town Council 
paying the remainder 
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We’ve put together the following advice and 
information to help the people of Wiltshire 
stay safe and well this winter. 

Help stop the spread of Covid-19
This winter will be challenging for health and 
care services as the pandemic continues, so 
it’s important for all of us to play our part in 
preventing the spread of Covid-19.

For the latest national information and 
guidance check out the Government website:  
gov.uk/coronavirus

Wiltshire Council also has a dedicated Covid-19 
page which is updated regularly:
wiltshire.gov.uk/public-health-coronavirus

BaNES, Swindon and Wiltshire Clinical 
Commissioning Group also provides regular 
updates, as well as a Q&A on the vaccination 
programme: 
bswccg.nhs.uk/latest-covid-19-updates

Keep warm and well
Keeping well will allow you to do more and 
keep your independence. Being cold isn’t 
just uncomfortable it can be bad for your 

health. Sitting or sleeping in a cold room isn’t 
good for you and increases the risk of heart 
attacks, stroke and breathing problems. Check 
the weather forecast and be ready for cold 
weather.

Heating your home to at least 18C is 
particularly important if you have reduced 
mobility, are 65 and over, or have a health 
condition, such as heart or lung disease.

Get your flu jab
This winter, the free flu vaccine will be offered 
to a record 30 million people to help protect 
as many as possible from flu and ease pressure 
on the NHS during the Covid-19 pandemic. 
Find out more here. 

Look after your mental health
The pandemic has increased the mental health 
pressures on many people but lots of support 
and advice is available if you’re worried about 
your own, or someone else’s, mental health. 
Read our guide to looking after your wellbeing. 

Visit our website for more information: 
healthwatchwiltshire.co.uk/advice-and-
information

Area Board Update
February 2021

01225 434218 			  info@healthwatchwiltshire.co.uk 	 www.healthwatchwiltshire.co.uk 

Staying well this winter

Share your experiences of services during Covid-19
Healthwatch Wiltshire is looking for 
feedback from people who have used health, 
care and community services during the 
Covid-19 pandemic.

Since March 2020, services have had to 
change the way they work to meet Covid-19 
safety guidelines, while voluntary and 
community groups have stepped up their 
support to help local people.

We want to understand how these changes 
have been working for you, what’s been 
good and what could be better. We’d also 
like to hear your experiences of getting 
the Covid-19 vaccine as the vaccination 
programme gathers pace across Wiltshire. 

Fill in our survey online or call us on 01225 
434218 to complete over the phone or 
request a paper copy. 
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Update for Tidworth Area Board 
 

 

 

Name of Parish/Town 
Council 
 

Collingbourne Kingston Parish Council 

Date of Area Board Meeting 
 

1st March 2021 

 

 

Headlines/Key Successes 
 

 

 Following a lengthy process, improvements to the roundabout on the A338 at the 
junction with Brunton have been implemented. The initial bollards installed were soon 
demolished by passing northbound traffic and so more substantial bollards have been 
since installed. This still seems not to be sufficient to slow the traffic to the 30 mph limit 
and consideration is being given to raising the roundabout rather than the painted on 
one that exists at present. 

 SIDs have been deployed on road side poles at the junctions with the A338 at Aughton 
and Mill Drove. These act as a visible encouragement to motorists in both directions to 
watch their speed. From observations it is obvious that these alone are not enough with 
motorists having recorded 57mph within the 30mph zone. Consideration is being given 
to SIDs which record speed data which can be used by police to petition for extra road 
safety measures. 

 Village Gates have been installed at the northern and southern bounds of the village 
again to denote to motorists the boundaries of the village and the speed limits. 

 Extensive work has been done to refurbish the numerous bench seats around the 
village and two surrounding hamlets. As part of this a comprehensive assessment has 
been made of the state of the various footpaths and rights of way as regards to signage 
and general accessibility. 

 

Projects  
 

 

 The village playground has been closed since last March due to the Covid-19 situation. 
During last year repairs were made to some of the equipment and we intend to reopen it 
this Spring and are currently looking at the control measures necessary to achieve this. 

 

 

Forthcoming events/Diary dates 
 

 

 Consideration is being given to organising a village fete, along the lines of the very 
successful fete of 2018, but clearly, this event is subject to the prevailing Covid-19 
situation. 

 

 
Signed:  Philip PALMER, Clerk to Collingbourne Kingston Parish Council 

Date:    16th February 2021 
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Update for Tidworth Area Board 
 

 

 

Name of Parish/Town 
Council 
 

Everleigh Parish Council 

Date of Area Board Meeting 
 

1st March 2021 

 

 

Headlines/Key Successes 
 

 

 Wilts Council have agreed speed limit changes on Marlborough Road (MR) in Everleigh 
as follows: MR South:  From the A342 up to and including Coombe Cottages – Reduce 
to 40 mph; MR North:  From Coombe Cottages northwards – remains 50mph, and 
extend this zone to the KK tank crossing. 

 
Wilts Council have approved Traffic Regulation Orders and have issued a works order 
to implement change.  We are hopeful for implementation in the Spring. 

 

 

Projects  
 

 

 The enhancement of Everleigh Centre, opposite The Crown bus shelter, is currently our 
main focus.  Roses have been planted and a bench is planned.  

 

 The village playground has been closed since last March due to the Covid-19 situation. 
We intend to reopen it this Spring and are currently looking at the control measures 
necessary to achieve this. 

 

 Right of Way (RoW) 6 is a route running south west from the village playground on to 
the Plain.  It is a restricted byeway and as such it may be used as a footpath and a 
bridleway.  At this time of year the track becomes very muddy and consequently we are 
examining options to improve the situation, in conjunction with the Wilts Council RoW 
officer who visited the site on Tuesday 9th February. 

 

 

Forthcoming events/Diary dates 
 

 

 On Sunday morning,16th May, we intend to walk the parish boundary to commemorate 
the ancient ceremony of Beating the Bounds of Everleigh Parish.  This is an 8 mile hike 
and is an enjoyable way to promote both community spirit and fitness. Clearly, this 
event is subject to the prevailing Covid-19 situation. 

 

 
Signed:  DENIS BOTTOMLEY, Chairman Everleigh Parish Council 

Date:    9th February 2021 
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Report to Tidworth Area Board 

Date of Meeting 01/03/2021 

Title of Report Community Area Grant funding 

Purpose of the report: 
To consider the applications for funding listed below  

Applicant Amount requested 

Applicant: Tedworth Equestrian 
Project Title: Tedworth Park Pavilion Cafe Kitchen 
 
View full application 
  

£7740.00 

Applicant: Tedworth Equestrian 
Project Title: Tedworth Equestrian Community Facility 
Roof 
 
View full application 
  

£5000.00 

Applicant: Tidworth Town Council 
Project Title: Shepperd Street Pay Park  
 
View full application 
  

£5000.00 

Applicant: LUDGERSHALL TOWN COUNCIL 
Project Title: Ludgershall Town Council and Community 
Meeting Equipment 
 
View full application 
  

£5000.00 

1. Background 
Area Boards have authority to approve Area Grants under powers delegated to 
them. Under the Scheme of Delegation Area Boards must adhere to the Area Board 
Grants Guidance 
 
The funding criteria and application forms are available on the council’s website.  

2. Main Considerations 
2.1. Councillors will need to be satisfied that funding awarded in the 2020/2021 year 
is made to projects that can realistically proceed within a year of it being awarded. 

Page 33

Agenda Item 11

http://services.wiltshire.gov.uk/areaboardgrants/grant_detail.php?gid=3994
http://services.wiltshire.gov.uk/areaboardgrants/grant_detail.php?gid=4066
http://services.wiltshire.gov.uk/areaboardgrants/grant_detail.php?gid=4146
http://services.wiltshire.gov.uk/areaboardgrants/grant_detail.php?gid=4152
http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/community-area-grants-criteria-2015-16-april.pdf
http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/community-area-grants-criteria-2015-16-april.pdf
http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/council/areaboards/areaboardscommunitygrantsscheme.htm


 
2.2. Councillors must ensure that the distribution of funding is in accordance with the 
Scheme of Delegation to Area Boards. 
 
2.3. Councillors will need to be satisfied that the applications meet the Community 
Area Board grants criteria.  

3. Environmental & Community Implications 
Grant Funding will contribute to the continuance and/or improvement of cultural, 
social and community activity and wellbeing in the community area, the extent of 
which will be dependent upon the individual project.  

4. Financial Implications 
Financial provision had been made to cover this expenditure.  

5. Legal Implications 
There are no specific legal implications related to this report.  

6. Human Resources Implications 
There are no specific human resources implications related to this report.  

7. Equality and Inclusion Implications 
Community Area Boards must fully consider the equality impacts of their decisions in 
order to meet the Council’s Public Sector Equality Duty. 
 
Community Area Grants will give local community and voluntary groups, Town and 
Parish Council’s equal opportunity to receive funding towards community based 
projects and schemes, where they meet the funding criteria.  

8. Safeguarding Implications 
The Area Board has ensured that the necessary policies and procedures are in place 
to safeguard children, young people and vulnerable adults.  

9. Applications for consideration  

Application ID Applicant Project Proposal Requested 

3994 

Tedworth 
Equestrian 

Tedworth Park Pavilion 
Cafe Kitchen 

£7740.00 

Project Description: 
We want to develop a community hub and cafe in the Pavilion by the Heritage Trail 
in Tedworth Park. We will do this in 2 Phases. Phase 1 will deliver an immediate 
takeaway facility COVID safety compliant. As restrictions lift this will be a small 
cafe offering a simple menu with seating indoors and outside. We can fund 50 of 
Phase 1 costs of Phase 1 and seek Area Board match funding for the remaining 
50. Phase 2 will be the major construction of a new kitchen toilets and 
shopinformation hub. We are confident we will find Phase 2 funding in the region 
of 100000 in the next three years. This is not part of this bid. During these last 
difficult months many more people in Tidworth have turned to the Park for exercise 
and asked why there is no meeting place there. The Pavilion caf will meet their 
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immediate and future needs.  
  
Input from Community Engagement Manager: 
 

 The normal maximum award is £5k but councillors can award more if they 
feel the project has sufficient community benefit 

 The application meets the criteria 
  

Proposal 
That the Area Board determines the application. 

 

Application ID Applicant Project Proposal Requested 

4066 

Tedworth 
Equestrian 

Tedworth Equestrian 
Community Facility Roof 

£5000.00 

Project Description: 
The roof of the Tidworth Equestrian Riding Centre Toilet and Workshop Block is 
unsafe. We urgently need to replace it in order then to complete Phase 1 works to 
make toilets safe prior to the conversion of the block into a classroom facility as 
Phase 2. Currently students are having to use temporary portaloos which is far 
from ideal for disabled riders as well as the many other members of the community 
who use our facilities. We seek funding from the Area Board for nearly 50 of the 
costs to replace the roof and gutters.  
  
Input from Community Engagement Manager: 
 
The project meets the grants criteria 
  

Proposal 
That the Area Board determines the application. 

 

Application ID Applicant Project Proposal Requested 

4146 Tidworth Town Council 
Shepperd Street Pay 
Park  

£5000.00 

Project Description: 
Provide inclusive play equipment.  
  
Input from Community Engagement Manager: 
 

 Town Councils can apply for projects that are deemed to be beyond what they 
would normally be expected to provide and precept for 

 The application meets the criteria 
  

Proposal 
That the Area Board determines the application. 
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Application 
ID 

Applicant Project Proposal Requested 

4152 

LUDGERSHALL TOWN 
COUNCIL 

Ludgershall Town Council and 
Community Meeting Equipment 

£5000.00 

Project Description: 
Wireless conference systems for use at Council Meetings and other community 
events. 
  
Input from Community Engagement Manager:) 
  

 Town Councils can apply for projects that are deemed to be beyond what they 
would normally be expected to provide and precept for 

 The application meets the criteria 

Proposal 
That the Area Board determines the application. 

 

No unpublished documents have been relied upon in the preparation of this report 
 
Report Author: 
Richard Rogers 
Community Engagement Manager 
Richard.rogers@wiltshire.gov.uk 
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Report to Tidworth 

Date of Meeting 01/03/2021 

Title of Report Community Youth Grants 

1. Purpose of the report: 
To ask Councillors to consider the following applications seeking funding from the 
Tidworth Area Board.  

Application Grant Amount  

Applicant: Tidworth  
Project Title: Ludgershall Boys and 
Youth Centre 

£900.00  

Applicant: T2a 
Project Title: Easter activity packs 

£1000.00  

Applicant: Army Welfare Service - 
Community Support 
Project Title: Youth Community Pop Up 
Events 

£9520.00  

Total grant amount requested at this 
meeting 

£11420  

2. Main Considerations 
 
Councillors will need to be satisfied that grants awarded in the 2020/21 year are 
made to projects that can realistically proceed within a year of the award being 
made.  
 
Area Boards have authority to approve Area Grants under powers delegated to them 
by the Cabinet member for Communities, Campuses, Area Boards, Leisure, 
Libraries and Flooding. Under the Scheme of Delegation Area Boards must adhere 
to the Area Board Grants Guidance 2020/2021. 
 
 
Community Youth Grants will contribute to the continuance and/or improvement of 
cultural, social and community activity and wellbeing in the community area, the 
extent and specifics of which will be dependent upon the individual project.  
 
Community Youth Grants give all local community and voluntary groups, Town and 
Parish Councils an equal opportunity to receive funding towards community based 
projects and schemes.  
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3. The applications  

Applicant: Tidworth  
Project Title: Ludgershall Boys and Youth 
Centre 

Amount 
Requested 
from Area 
Board: 
£900.00 

 

This application meets grant criteria 2020/21 
 
Project Summary: The creation of two storage rooms within the perimeters 
of the building. to make two safe storage rooms for separate youth group 
equipment. The partitioning construction will meet with both building and fire 
regulations. The building consists of one rectangular room with no secure 
storage rooms. 
 

Applicant: T2a 
Project Title: Easter activity packs 

Amount 
Requested 
from Area 
Board: 
£1000.00 

 

This application meets grant criteria 2020/21. 
 
Project Summary: As a result of the covid-19 pandemic the Army Welfare 
Service Community Support Team welfare teams are currently unable to 
deliver services face-to-face. This project will help support all local families 
over the Easter period by providing activity packs to families living in 
Tidworth. The packs aim to help keep families entertained during the Easter 
holiday period and are aimed at families with children and young people 
aged 8-17. 

Applicant: Army Welfare Service - 
Community Support 
Project Title: Youth Community Pop Up 
Events 

Amount 
Requested 
from Area 
Board: 
£9520.00 

 

This application meets grant criteria 2020/21. 
 
Project Summary: Tidworth Garrison Army Welfare Service would like to 
run Community Pop Up events across the Summer in different locations 
across the Tidworth area. These events will be outdoor mini festivals each 
week across the summer in high profile locations engaging the local civilian 
and military communities with children039s activities family fun and youth 
projects. We plan to have craft activities Punch and Judy bubbles BBQ 
outdoor games Face painting storytelling music etc silent disco sport demos 
youth drop in and engagement sessions partnering with other organisations 
to support young people with low level mental health and personal support 
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needs. We will use MOD and Council land to run the events. This will be 
agreed and Risk Assessed prior to events being planned. 

Report Author: 
Richard Rogers, Tidworth Area Board 
Richard.rogers@wiltshire.gov.uk 
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Tidworth Area Board - Funding Proposal 

March 1st 2021 

 

What is the project 
name? 

Rural Youth Project 

  

What is the 
project? 

The Area Boards in the Warminster, Amesbury, Pewsey, Tidworth, Southern 
Wiltshire and South West Wiltshire community areas have identified a need 
to increase engagement with young people in their areas, particularly in 
more rural areas. We are seeking a provider who will work across several 
community areas to develop a stronger offer of positive activities and other 
services aimed especially at those who are potentially at risk. 
 
The term of the project is initially for 12 months but may be extended later 
 
It is envisaged that the project deliverer will need an initial period of 4 
months of consultation and research to ensure that the programme 
compliments and strengthens what already exists, addresses need, has local 
ownership and will make a difference. 
 
Following this research phase, the selected provider, working alongside 
local partners, clubs and organisations would be required to design and 
deliver a programme of activities in each community area. An initial 
research period of 4 months means that this activities phase will last 8 
months. 
 
Consideration would need to be given to the fact that in a rural county such 
as Wiltshire, isolation and poor mental health can be hidden amongst 
certain vulnerable groups of young people. Some evidence of local need, 
addressing gaps and making a difference would be required.  
 
At the end of the first year a full report on the outcomes from the project 
will be required before Area Boards consider additional funding to continue 
the project for a further period of 12 months. 
 
Desired outcomes from the project are: 
 

 Improved level of engagement with young people in the 
community areas, particularly with isolated young people in rural 
areas 

 Increase in positive activities available 

 Reduced isolation of young people in rural areas 

 Identification of young people with issues around mental health, 
educational attainment and physical health issues 

 Evidenced improvement in the above areas for those individuals 
identified 

 Evidence that the needs of minority groups have been addressed 
A sustainable model has been developed in collaboration with key local 
partners and stakeholders 
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Who will benefit? All young people within the community area and particularly those who are 
not already accessing positive activities 

  

When will it take 
place? 

We hope that the project will start within weeks and run for a year initially 

  

What are the 
financial 
considerations? 

6 community areas are jointly funding this project. Some including Tidworth 
set aside some remaining youth funding from 2019/20 to use for this 
project. However mainly due to the pandemic, we have not been able to 
start. 
 
Normally no funding that is accrued can be carried over to the following 
financial year which in this case starts in April 2021. Due to the 
circumstances we have requested special dispensation, but this is not 
guaranteed.  
 
The Area Board has £5,647.97 remaining that is unallocated and will be 
returned to Wiltshire Council. It is proposed that this funding is allocated to 
this project which will both ensure that it remains to be spent within the 
Tidworth Community Area and that if the previous funding has to be 
returned, we can still continue with the project. 

  

Recommendation That the area board agrees to allocate the remaining Youth Budget to the 
Rural Youth project 
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Tidworth Area Board – March 1st 2021 

Funding Proposal 

 

What is the project 
name? 

Social Prescribing and older person support 

  

What is the 
project? 

The funding will be used to help support the social prescribing work and 
support of older people within the community area.  
 
Working closely with the surgery and the health and wellbeing group as well 
as other partners, some of the activities that are being proposed include: 

 Artlift course 

 Cooking for older people 

 Gardening and allotment t help with mental health 

 Older person’s event 

 Creative work with those living with dementia 

 Social prescribing work 

  

Who will benefit?  The activities are aimed at vulnerable adults and older people in the 
area 

 Public services such as the surgery and adult social care will benefit 
by early intervention and appropriate support given to potential 
customers 

  

When will it take 
place? 

The work will take place during 2021/22 but depends upon Covid 
restrictions. 

  

What are the 
financial 
considerations? 

The funding allocated to address health and wellbeing amongst older 
people has not been spent due to the lockdown restrictions. We know that 
demand for these activities is increasing. Mental health has been identified 
as the top local priority along with loneliness and isolation. 
 
Once the COVID restrictions are eased, we will want to start addressing 
these issues and running activities such as those described earlier. 
Conversations have been had with partners such as Creative Wiltshire to 
run activities in the summer. Funding is required to hold these, and it is 
requested that the remaining £7.5k is allocated to enable this to occur. 
 

  

Recommendation That the area board agrees to allocate the remaining health and wellbeing 
funding to this project 
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Tidworth Area Board – March 1st 2021 

Funding Proposal 

 

What is the project 
name? 

Lower Everleigh Drainage 

  

What is the 
project? 

The suggestion is to install a few deflectors on the track to push the flows 
off the track and onto the scrub land that we are informed is already wet  
 
The defectors would need to be made of concrete and 100mm high and set 
in around 300mm below the ground level.  We would start with 3 towards 
the end of the track as below as this would give the greatest benefit.   
 
The grips would need to be formalised at the end of the deflectors, to take 
the water off into the field across the verge, concrete so they would be 
easier to clean.  The plan below is standard highway construction, however 
there would not need the reinforcing.  Max construction depth around 
200mm  
 
All of the works can be done with a mini digger and hope that any arisings 
can be used to fill potholes/depressions in the track  

 
 
 

  

Who will benefit? The inhabitants of Everleigh and those using the track 

  

When will it take 
place? 

The work will take place during 2021/22 but depends upon Covid 
restrictions. 

  

What are the 
financial 
considerations? 

The total cost of the work should be a maximum of £4,000 

 

As with CATG projects, it is proposed that Everleigh Parish Council are 

asked to contribute 25% of the costs (@£1k) 
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Unallocated funding remains in the Capital grants pot to help contribute 

towards this project.  

 

  

Recommendation Tidworth Area Board allocates £3,000 towards the Lower Everleigh drainage 
project subject to the Parish Council paying for the remaining 25% of the 
costs 

 

 

Page 46


	Agenda
	1 Chairman's Welcome, Introductions and Announcements
	Chair's announcement  fostering
	Area board No of children in care and foster carers

	4 Minutes
	5 Police Update
	6 Fire & Rescue Update
	8 Thematic Group Updates
	9 Community Area Transport Group Update
	10 Updates from Town and Parish Councils, the Army, NHS and other Partners
	Collingbornre Kingston PC update
	Everleigh PC update

	11 Community Area Grants
	areaboard_youth_grant_committee_report (1) Tidworth Mar 1st 2021
	Rural Yoiuth Project Funding Proposal march 2021
	Social prescribing funding proposal
	funding proposal for Lower Everleigh projects Tidworth


